







May 6, 2003 

     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, May 6, 2003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Koczak, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (12) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Prior to the meeting, “Friends of Bellanca” presented a report on their progress to date to “Save the Hangar”.  Mr. Carlo Viola spoke on behalf of the group and made a computer photo presentation, courtesy of Ms. Kathy Dunn.  Also in attendance were 
Ms. Jan Churchill and Ms. Sally Monigle.  They presented a handout giving us a summary of activities and contacts made thus far and a list of significant interests such as a site visit by a part of the Bellanca Family.  The group will have another report for our June 3rd meeting. 

     Mr. Viola also spoke that Ms. Jan Churchill had been given an award for excellence in Aviation Community Service, just on May 2nd and that the award is titled the “Miss Mary Biggs Award”. Miss Biggs and her brother John, operated the first public use airport in Delaware on the “Stockton Farm”  leased from the Trustees. 
    The meeting was called to order and began with a moment of silence.

     The monthly calendar was updated adding a Building Restoration Committee meeting on May 14th at 4:00 p.m. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint:  
     Report having been made by “Friends of Bellanca”, discussion on McConnells position for that parcel took place.  Mr. Indellini will follow up on his status.   

May 6, 2003 








Page Two 

Centerpoint—continued: 

     The discussion went on as to the Board giving “Friends of Bellanca” more time than June 3rd.  
     A motion was made to extend the deadline date to September 9th on the hangar with a progress report in June. 

Ferry Cut-off:  Professional Center: 
     Have only received preliminary plans from Vandemark & Lynch. 

Washington Greene:  
     Mr. Indellini has been in touch with Mr. Michini of Coldwell Bankers and explained to him that the Board objected to the “exclusive rights” section of his proposal.  No reply has been received at this date from Mr. Michini. 

Basin Road Property: 
     Mrs. Gibellino-Schultz has replied that the asking price is too high, negotiations are on hold for now. 
New Castle Family Care: 
     Lease is being finalized.  Dr. James has raised the question of exclusivity.  

     The Board believes that if the Professional Center is developed, Doctors which would accompany or compliment her profession should be allowed. 

     Rent basis would be $13.20 per square foot, with an escalation of  $ .50 per year, possibly on a 3 year basis, rather than 10 years. 

     The Board authorized Messrs. Indellini, Gambacorta and Peden to finalize the lease if these things can be worked out. 
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New Castle Sailing Club: 

     City has been given papers to correct the dispute over ownership of certain land with Brosius-Eliason.  Awaiting final word from the City. 

Good Will Fire Company: 
     Representatives from the Fire Company were to have attended the PDC meeting on Monday Evening, May 5th but did not appear.  Will set another time for them. 
Penn Farm: (Quigley’s) :
     Last five year option is now due.  Suggested having someone from Patterson-Woods look at the house value, then go forward from there. 

326 Associates: 
     A new 50,000 square foot building to be erected,.  20,000 square feet  of which to be leased to Staples. 

     Plans were accepted and will be signed. 

Other Items: 
     Sykora----Tree? 

     Gambacorta----Sign at foot of Washington Street. 

     Twin Span-----Gate operation on Glebe Road 

     Hinton----South Street ----settlement. 

     Old City Garage----Office to write another letter. 
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OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Lane reporting. 
     Little League held their opening day on April 26th and was well attended. 

     75 letters have been sent to Little League area neighbors, regarding lighting the field.  Office has not had any calls of negative nature. 

     Commerce Bank has donated $7,500.00 to help with the lighting. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     Finial on the fire house has been completed. 

     Neighbor on LaSalle Avenue had some flooding, DelDot has cleaned out the area blocked by the beaver. 

     River walkway will be closed from June 16th through September to make repairs to the sluice gate. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:    Mr. Peden reporting. 
     Quarterly meeting had been held on April 23rd.  After 12 quarterly losses, we have one quarter gain.  Our investments are 50% stocks, 50% bonds and 65% stocks and 35% bonds. 

     Mr. Peden also thanked the Board for the donation sent to Hospice in memory of his Mother. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Looking into ways to offer future services. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  






No report. 
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BY-LAW COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 
     Committee meeting held on April 22nd and reviewed and made minor changes in the By-Laws. 

     Copy given to each Board member for their review.  If no corrections, final copy to be issued at the June 3rd meeting. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Renovations to the Old Library:  Paragon Engineering Corp. submitted a proposal for mechanical and electrical engineering services. 

          Design a new HVAC system to serve the Museum 

          Design of electrical service for the new HVAC system

          PEC will provide the services of an Architect, as required, to design an enclosure around the ductwork serving the balcony. 

          PEC will provide construction documents suitable for bidding.  These documents will include drawings, technical and Division 1 front-end specifications. 

          PEC will attend the bid meeting and provide normal construction phase administrative services. 
          PEC will also review contractor’s request for payments. 

                    PEC  proposes a lump sum fee of $9,000.00 for the above work

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Quillen reported. 

     A rough sketch has been presented by the Beautification Committee of a planting of roses around the park side of the parking lot at Third Street.  Details to be worked out. 

FIRE STATION COMMITTEE: 






No report. 
     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned for an executive session. 






M. Anita Banks, Secretary  
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     Following the executive session, which was called to consider an Executive Secretary, 

     The meeting was recalled to order and the result of the ballot for an Executive Secretary resulted in no one was hired. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 

